

Truro Commission on Disabilities Minutes of meeting on Friday, June 7, 2019 Present: Susan Howe, Mary Abt, Hannah King, Amy Rogers, Peter Graham, Paula McCue

Our previous meeting on Friday, May 12, 2019 had no quorum, therefore minutes were not submitted.

Cloverleaf Project: Susan Howe gave a summary to the group of the Community Forum about the project in May, 2019, noting the discussion about Universal Design.

Emergency Vital Intake Project: Amy updated the group about the status of the group. The start date was set at June 1, 2019 but has not yet begun.

Puma Park: The group discussed the \$57,000 grant from Mass. Office on Disabilities that must be spent before July 1, 2019. The funds hopefully will be used to prepare the site, repair any rot, and purchase some accessible equipment. The goal is to install the Pour in Place surfacing in November of 2019. CPC funds are earmarked for this part of the project.

New Commission members to replace Alexandra and Margie: Potential applicants include Paula McCue, Sarah Motta and Lindsay White.

Consumer Concern with Montano's: we discussed the issue brought to SH's attention by Kelly Clark. SH suggested to Kelly that the consumer contact Bob Montano to discuss her concerns or contact our group if she would like us to advocate on her behalf.

Great Hollow Beach: Some of the access issues related to making the beach accessible to all were discussed. SH presented the idea of applying for a variance from the MA Architectural Barriers Board.

Town of Truro's Self-Evaluation and Transition Plan: The board discussed the survey about accessibility in the Town of Truro. We agreed to work on the survey individually and create a group response at our next meeting.

Other: The need for Mobi mats at Fisher Beach was discussed. SH will contact Jarrod Cabral, DPW director, to discuss.

Next meeting: Friday, July 12, 2019 at 3:30 PM at the COA.

Office of Town Clerk Treasurer - Tax Collector